[bookmark: _GoBack]SOCIAL SCIENCES DIVISION
MEETING MINUTES 

November 3, 2021
10:00-11:30am     
Online via Zoom

Present: Chris Bailey, Yali Feng, Jess Hagman, Cindy Ingold, Carissa Phillips, JJ Pionke, Nancy O’Brien, Lisa Romero (Division Coordinator), Yoo-Seong Song, Dulcie Vermillion

Guest:  David Ward, Undergraduate Library

Minute taker:  Nancy O’Brien

1. Approval of May 5 minutes (see g:/social sciences division/minutes/draft minutes). Minutes were approved.

2. Announcements and Discussion Items: 
· David Ward presented information about a Library Space Team, which is a three-year task force focused on studies of Library spaces.  These studies will go beyond basic room counts and include surveys, focus groups, and qualitative assessments.  The intent is to gather information from Library and non-Library users.  The purpose is to understand differences in various locations and spaces with a goal to make the Library more welcoming.  This is likely to affect signage and accessibility.  Current members are David Ward, Jen-chien Yu, Tim Newman, Victor Jones, and John Laskowski.  Each Division should submit names for membership by November 23, 2021.  The focus of the team is on assessment so members will be asked to participate in some assessment activities and regularly report back to their Divisions.

After David left, Division members briefly discussed participation.  Jess Hagman is interested in the qualitative research aspects of the assessment; Yali Feng is also interested in participation.  Anyone interested should let Lisa know by November 17. 

3. Reports
· Collection Development Committee (Ingold)
Cindy will add slides from the recent visit of the GOBI representative to the Division’s g-drive folder. CDC continues to discuss budget concerns for FY23.  
· Each Division should identify 3.5% reductions in state funds for collections.  Cindy will ask Esra Coskun to compile percentages for each fund and share information with the Division in order to prepare for reporting at the CDC meeting on November 30.


· Diversity Committee (Feng, Ingold)
The committee held a retreat and is revising its charge, as well as discussing programming ideas.
· Faculty Review Committee (Ingold)
FRC voted on a promotion and tenure case.  FRC is considering revising the scoring guidelines for the annual review.  A Promotion and Tenure Working Group was appointed to revise and update the P&T statement for the Library.
· Reference Management Team (Hagman)
RMT is discussing Hub training for the spring 2022 semester.  There are ongoing conversations about replacing DeskTracker with Springshare’s LibAnalytics.  RMT is working with Jen-chien Yu to determine the best way to collect data.
· Central Public Services Division representative (Phillips)
CPS will also be addressing the 3.5% reductions for FY23 inflation at an upcoming meeting.
· Library Staff Support Committee (Vermillion)
LSSC changed its bylaws so that SSD and Law now each have their own representative.  A Question & Answer session with Susan Breakenridge was held to discuss staff concerns.  Funding for Reaching Forward South and ALA conference attendance was approved. The need for security staff in the Library is being revisited, and Susan Breakenridge will send forward staff concerns.  One suggestion is to have campus security visit the Library periodically. There are general staff concerns about having fewer staff, staff shortages, lack of breaks, and workload.
· Outreach and Engagement Committee (Ingold)
The committee established a reading group and will publicize and hold skill sessions in the spring.  Members are also revising the grant application form since it is too long for the amount of money being awarded.   

4. Round Robin
Lisa:  Busy with midterms after an active instruction semester, and considering adjusting Library hours for spring 2022.  Communications Library took over reserves for Media and have viewing stations for DVDs.

Carissa:  Busiest consultation season to date, having met with 96 teams and still one more scheduled.  Also, busy with Scholarly Commons space renovations and orientation for new head.  The merger of RIS and UGL services are also consuming meeting time.  Appointed as a member of the Search Committee for a new head of the Grainger Engineering Library.  

Jess:  Qualitative research consultations and Savvy Researcher workshops have increased attendance.  Working on research papers, and has completed most instruction sessions.

JJ:  Completed instruction sessions for the semester, but continues to have many research consultations.  Spending collection funds on graphic novels for medical humanities; working on research papers and a text-mining project.

Chris:  Busy with research consultations after thirty-nine instruction sessions.  Presented on Library gaming research resources with Mara Thacker at the recent Playful by Design Symposium.

Nancy:  Busy with research consultations, a presentation for the Advancement Office, and increased interaction with donors.

Dulcie:  Working with Collection Management Services to move SSHEL collections in anticipation of SSHEL North being renovated for general study space.
	
Yali:  Instruction is finished for the semester but email reference continues to be busy.  Working on articles for publication.  Also shared tips from the GOBI workshop.  The Diversity Committee is working on a draft document.  Also working on projects for the ACRL EBSS Social Work and Psychology committees.  Currently focusing on research.

Yoo-Seong:  This semester has had decreased instruction with significantly increased research consultations, notably from Economics students.  Forty-one instruction sessions were held to date.  Korean students in a special program will be arriving in January to focus on a two-week project about big data.  Named as senior personnel on a three-year NSF grant.  Currently working on two text-mining projects to gauge innovation levels.

Cindy:  Applied for a sabbatical for November 16, 2022 to August 15, 2023.  Has had some research consultations.

Adjournment:  The meeting ended at 11:04a.m.
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